
MARCH 19, 2020 

 
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
OF SOUTH LYON COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

DISTRICT #63-240 COUNTIES OF 
OAKLAND, LIVINGSTON AND WASHTENAW 

HELD AT CITY & SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION BUILDING  

 

CALL TO ORDER 
President Hanshaw called the March 19, 2020 special meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.   
 

ROLL CALL 
Present: Anthony Abbate, Randy Clark, Craig Dashner, Carrie Hanshaw, Eric Kennedy, Jennifer Urtel,  
 Dan Schwegler  
Absent: None 
 
Administration Present: George Heitsch, Interim Superintendent 
  Stacy Witt, Asst. Superintendent Business & Finance (remotely on phone) 
   

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Ms. Hanshaw offered an opportunity for public comments.  There were no comments. 
 

Dr. Heitsch provided the Board with background information.  He stated that we have been on the ballot for a May election 
since January when we were given permission.  Since then he has received communication from the Secretary of State and 
the Governor’s office this week asking anyone who had a May 5 election to consider withdrawing that proposal due to the 
Coronavirus crisis and the anxiety and fear from the clerks that they will not be able to manage it.  Since that time, they give 
you an option.  You can pass a resolution to withdraw from the election and would automatically be on the August ballot, or 
you could continue forward with the election, and it would be a total absentee ballot vote with an election with no polling 
places at all.  Dr. Heitsch indicated that there has been a lot of internal and external conversations about this, and he 
offered the following four reasons why he thinks the Board should postpone the election. 
 

1. When the Governor and the Secretary of State asks you to do something in a crisis you have a civic duty to respond 
to it.  He felt they would not have made that request if they didn’t consider the election to be a burden given the 
current state of the state. 
 

2. He felt the school community right now is under some significant strain given the space that we are in and the 
uncertainty that we have moving forward.  That lack of certainty around what life will be like on May 5, he thought 
it would impact the election in a negative way.  We are likely to lose some community good will.  We are also likely 
to create space for people to vote no just because they are angry at life.  He didn’t think they would want to put 
them in that position.  
 

3. All the work they have done is identified as critical.  It is all crucial, but it is not imperative at this moment.  The 
Board has done such a good job at SLCS of taking care of your buildings, managing your operating expenses, of 
identifying needs of the future and taking care of them.  Dr. Heitsch emphasized that they are not in the position 
to have to be on the May ballot. 
 

4. They will earn community goodwill. 
 

Ms. Witt did not have anything to add to Dr. Heitsch’s statements but was available to answer any questions the Board may 
have regarding the financial end and what they can do with the debt levy and how to proceed.   
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Ms. Hanshaw stated that in a letter from Senator Ruth Johnson, she is asking Governor Whitmer to consider canceling the 
election due to serious concerns of flexibility to run the election safely. 
 

There was further discussion of the Board relative to postponing the May election and possible future election dates and 
change in costs. 
 

It was moved by Mr. Clark, supported by Mr. Abbate that under the terms provided in the written resolution, the Board 
indefinitely postpone their request for a bond millage that was scheduled in May. 
 
Roll Call: Mr. Schwegler-yes, Ms. Urtel-yes, Mr. Dashner-yes, Ms. Hanshaw-yes, Mr. Abbate-yes, Mr. Kennedy-yes, 

Mr. Clark-yes.   Motion carries 7 - 0. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Ms. Hanshaw offered an opportunity for public comments.  There were no public comments. 

Mr. Clark acknowledged the passing of Keith Tschirret on March 11.  He was a long-time bus mechanic in the district. 
Ms. Hanshaw noted that the food delivery went very well yesterday. 
 

ADJOURN 
Moved by Mr. Dashner, supported by Mr. Abbate to adjourn the meeting at 5:50 p.m. 

Ayes – 7, Nays - 0.   Motion carried. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Anthony R. Abbate 
Board Secretary 


